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Announcing the Impact on our Group due to Typhoon Rai, which hit the southern part of the 

Philippines 

 

We are here to announce the impact on YAMASHIN CEBU FILTER MANUFACTURING CORP. 

(hereinafter Cebu Plant) due to the Typhoon Rai (“No. 22” in Japanese) which hit the Philippines on 

Thursday, December 16th, 2021 as follows. 

 

1. Operation of Cebu Plant 

Regarding inventories and fixed assets in the Cebu Plant, although the roof was damaged, the 

damage was minor and there was no impact on the operation. 

In addition, for Mactan Island, where it is located, power supply has been stopped; however, it is 

expected to be restored on Monday, December 27th. 

The operation has been suspended since Thursday, December 16th and will be suspended until 

Sunday, December 26th due to Christmas and New Year holidays which were advanced than initially 

planned. We are preparing to resume its operation on Monday, December 27th. 

We also will support during this period until the Cebu Plant resumes its full-scale operation by 

carrying out alternative production at our Saga Plant and the other group operation sites. 

 

2. Employees impacted  

We have confirmed the safety of all Japanese expatriates. Approximately 90% of the local staff has 

confirmed their safety. We have received one report that one of them has been impacted. We will 

continue to confirm the safety of all the local staff. 

 

3. Impact on business performance 

At this point, we determine that the impact of this typhoon on consolidated business performance 

will be minor. In coming times, we will promptly notify if it becomes clear that it will have a 

significant impact on our consolidated business performance. 

 

 


